FOR DISCUSSION

Lisle Community Unit School District 202
Board of Education Meeting
April 22, 2024

SUBJECT: Request for Nonresident Student Admission

BACKGROUND DATA: The District received a request (see letter in Board Materials) for
two nonresident students to be admitted Lisle High School for the 2024/2025 school year on a
tuition basis.

According to Board Policy 7:60 Residence, nonresident students may attend District schools upon
the approval of a request submitted by the student’s parent(s)/guardian(s) for non-resident
admission.

The Board of Education may approve the request subject to the following:

1. The student will attend on a year-to-year basis. Approval for any one year is not
authorization to attend a following year.

2. The student will be accepted only if there is sufficient room.

The student’s parent(s)/guardian(s) will be charged the maximum amount of tuition as
allowed by State law (approximately $24,000 per year).

4. The student’s parent(s)/guardian(s) will be responsible for transporting the student to
and from school.

The administration is unaware of any nonresident school student being admitted to Lisle CUSD
202 in the past. If the Board would like to begin the practice of accept nonresident students on a
tuition basis, the administration will begin the process of contacting private schools to develop an
application, evaluation, and acceptance criteria.


https://boardpolicyonline.com/?b=lisle_202&s=67340

